
 
April 27, 2023 

 
Re: Chloe Lammer’s application for the Educational Audiology Association 
Doctoral Scholarship 
 
 
Dear application committee, 
 
It is my pleasure to write this letter of support on behalf of Chloe Lammers’s application for the  
Educational Audiology Association Doctoral Scholarship. Ms. Lammers is in her third year of the Doctor 
of Audiology (AuD) program at The Ohio State University, where I serve as an audiology clinical faculty 
member. I have known Ms. Lander for the past two years, during the time she has been a student in 
our AuD program. I have taught her as a student in three AuD courses and I have supervised her as a 
graduate clinician in our clinic, The Ohio State-Speech-Language-Hearing Clinic. 
 
As a parent, I would love to have a pediatric or educational audiologist like Chloe Lammers working on 
behalf of my family and my child. The positive energy and congeniality that she brings to every clinical 
encounter is contagious. Since her first day as a student clinician, Ms. Lammers has demonstrated 
excellent, yet appropriate, confidence. She quickly and easily establishes a rapport with patients and 
their families and puts them at ease during their appointments.  
 
Ms. Lammers has hearing loss and wears hearing aids herself. One thing that stands out about Ms. 
Lammers is how beautifully she handles this clinically. She often discloses her hearing loss and shows 
her hearing aids to patients, always in a way that adds tremendous value to the appointment. Children 
and families will benefit from seeing Ms. Lammers’ confidence, the incredible person she is, and 
possibilities for their future firsthand. I confident that the trust, knowledge and comfort she will bring 
to the children and families she works with will be invaluable. I have already witnessed this happen for 
numerous patients of all ages. Ms. Lammers will undeniably be a role model for many children and will 
be cherished to those who are fortunate enough to work with her. 
 
Selecting Chloe Lammers for the Education Audiology Association scholarship not only encourages an 
excellent student and clinician on her pathway to pediatric audiology but also demonstrates a priority 
for inclusivity and representation in the field of Audiology. 
 
Thank you for your time and consideration, 
 
 
Jodi Baxter, AuD 
Clinical Assistant Professor 

Speech-Language-Hearing Clinic 
College of Arts and Sciences 
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